
 
 

 

2 April 2025 

Responses to Council’s request for further information 

1. Objectors to the development application: A detailed response was provided to council 
through the NSW Planning Portal in December 2024, addressing all the relevant matters 
raised in those submissions. 
 

2. A modified site plan is attached to this response, addressing the requested changes 
including identifying the forecourt area near the entrance to the RV Park, removing the site 
nearest the shelter to provide the 10m buffer, and lighting at the entrance.  
 

3. Site contamination: Matter for Tenterfield Council response 
 

4. Condition of Francis Street: Matter for Tenterfield Council response 
 

5. Child Safety Assessment Report: Separate document provided 
 

6. Car wash bay: CMCA does not allow the washing of any vehicles within its RV Parks, and 
this is included in the RV Park rules provided to each guest on arrival. A wash bay is not 
provided at any of its RV Parks for this reason. 
 

7. Self-Contained Vehicle Policy: Policy attached to this response. Park rules include no noise 
beyond 9.00pm. Park rules include a maximum stay of 14 nights in any 21 day period and 
this is reflected in the CMCA booking system which does not allow bookings beyond this 
length of stay. CMCA has not had to deal with any evictions to date in the past 10 years of 
operation of these parks. Long term tenants do not find this style of accommodation useful 
because there are no amenities, no powered sites, and no permanent connections to water. 
 

8. Recreational Vehicles is the broad definition of all vehicles that are used in camping, such 
as caravans, campervans, motorhomes, camper trailers, pop-top tents, buses. Etc. 
Irrespective of the type of RV, it must meet the CMCA Self-Contained Vehicle standards to 
be allowed to stay within the park. 
 

9. CMCA has negotiated a sub-lease with the Tenterfield Transport Museum. Tenterfield Shire 
Council has agreed to amend its head lease with the TTM if CMCA receives development 
consent for the RV Park on the site. There is no need to subdivide the land for this use. A 
sub-lease provides an annual passive income directly to the TTM committee to support the 
activities of the museum committee. 
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Appendix 1 – Site Layout 

  



Appendix 2 - CMCA SCV Policy 

 



 

 





 

 


